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North American Numbering Council

c/o Columbia Institute for Tele-Information

Columbia Business School

1A Uris Hall

3022 Broadway

New York, NY 10027-6902

January 29, 2003

Mr. William Maher 

Chief, Wireline Competition Bureau

Federal Communications Commission

445 Twelfth Street, S.W.

Washington, D.C. 20544

RE:  Soft Dial Tone Recommendation
Dear Mr. Maher:

On behalf of the North American Numbering Council (NANC), I am forwarding to the FCC the attached report and recommendations concerning the impact of “soft dial tone” service on the calculation of a service provider’s utilization of telephone numbers. The report was prepared by an Issue Management Group (IMG) composed of some NANC members.

The utilization calculation determines when a service provider is eligible to request additional numbers from the North American Numbering Plan Administrator (NANPA) and the Thousand-Block Pooling Administrator (PA). 

At its January 22 meeting, NANC reviewed and discussed the IMG’s report and agreed with the following recommendations:

1. The IMG recommends that the FCC allow numbers associated with Soft-Dial Tone obligations to be categorized as "assigned" numbers.  Such a definition would be appropriate since the FCC defines "A number in soft dial tone [as] a number temporarily assigned to line equipment and facilities which permits restricted dialing."

2. The FCC should direct NANPA and the PA to inform carriers that ‘Soft-Dial Tone Numbers’ should be deemed a sub-category of ’Assigned’ numbers when calculating utilization levels.  No change is needed to the format of the current utilization calculation on the INC MTE worksheet.

Therefore, on behalf of the NANC, I request that the FCC direct NANPA and the PA to comply with the recommendations.

Sincerely,

Robert C. Atkinson

Chairman

cc:
NANC Members


Diane Griffin


Cheryl Callahan


Sanford Williams


John Manning – NANPA


Barry Bishop - PA
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